Dear Praying Friends, February 7, 2017

It is exciting to be able to serve the Lord.

The last week of October we enjoyed the Caribbean Baptist FBF meetings and
renewed fellowship with many former students that are now pastoring in many islands
here. The meetings were challenging and uplifting.

After Thanksgiving, our son Paul, Sherry, and Clara came for the weekend to
report to Calvary Baptist Tabernacle and to share the burden of starting a Christian Day
School in Yap. As a result a young couple is praying about going to Yap to teach. The
wife will be graduating this May and she has sign language experience which will be
needed in Yap, as there is no one there who can sign. Then during Christmas vacation
we were able to spend some time in Michigan with 4 of our children and families.

Last semester Opal helped in the library and taught 2 high school art classes and
assisted Mrs. Sherlie with several other lower grade classes. This semester Opal will
again be helping in the library, teaching art, and entering student reports for Miss Dubber,
school principal. I taught Hebrew 101, Bible Doctrines I, and Baptist Polity besides
substituting for Pastor White’s Adult Sunday School Class once per month when he has
National Guard as a Chaplin. This semester I will be teaching Hebrew 102, General
Epistles, Bible Doctrines II, Baptist History, and ESL for 3hrs a day.

The last two weeks in January I also substituted for Dr. Dudley teaching the
section on Job, while he was gone for a funeral of his son who was killed in Newport
News, Virginia and buried in North Carolina. Nine people were saved at the funeral
including Dr. Dudley’s father for whom he had been praying for thirty years. Pastor
Daniels attended and lead him to the Lord at the grave site after the burial. Sunday,
February 5™, was a memorial service for Luke and the church and two people responded
to the Gospel after the service.

January was our missions month and we had special speakers each Sunday.
Evangelist Lynn Croxton from Calvary Baptist in Simpsonville, SC was one of the
speakers. He comes to Puerto Rico often to preach in various churches. Then we had
three Men that minister to Merchant Marines in Louisiana, Florida, and Texas. They were
looking to start a mission here in San Juan. Mr. Rojas, who recently retired from the Fire
Department, stepped up and volunteered to apply for access to the ships from all over the
World, which dock in Puerto Rico. The next week some men in the Rock of Ages Prison
ministry set up chapters in several cities here on the Island.

What a challenge!

In His Service
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